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JUNETEENTH PAID HOLIDAY 
 

“Juneteenth shall be a paid working holiday.  There shall be no work on the first 

shift (07:00-17:00) June 19th for all locals coastwide (the provision for “no work” 

shall not apply to passenger ships, essential military cargo, and emergencies as 

defined in Section 5.24).  Work shall resume on the second shift.” 

 

Only registered members who have 800 qualifying hours in the prior payroll year 

(2023) and meet the availability requirements for at least two (2) of the five (5) 

days Monday through Friday (exclusive of the day of the holiday) during the 

payroll week in which the holiday falls will receive a paid holiday for Juneteenth. 

This means you must work or meet the availability requirements for at least two 

(2) days, Monday, June 17th; Tuesday, June 18th; Thursday, June 20th; or Friday, 

June 21, 2024.  Juneteenth is a holiday that everyone must work two days. 

 

Persons taking vacation during the holiday week must report the vacation to the 

Records Clerk in the Dispatch Hall on or before Friday, June 21, 2024. Persons not 

receiving holiday pay because of illness, injury, jury duty, etc., must file a claim 

with the Records Clerk before Friday, August 2, 2024, to receive Juneteenth 

holiday pay. The Memorial Day holiday pay will be paid on the payroll check of 

June 28, 2024.  Vacation must be taken Monday through Friday. Double up or 

Double back in the same day, only counts as one day worked 

 

 VINCENT THOMAS BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION CLOSURE  

IMPORTANT UPCOMING MEETINGS  

 

Beginning in Fall of 2025, Caltrans will partially or fully close the Vincent 

Thomas Bridge for necessary repairs. In order to get community feedback that will 

help in their decision-making process, Caltrans is hosting in person, public 

hearings. This is your chance as rank-and-file ILWU members and community 

members to have your voice heard by the decision makers of this process.  

 

PLEASE TRY TO ATTEND THE FOLLOWING MEETING:  

Peck Park Community Center  

560 N. Western Avenue, San Pedro CA 90732  

Thursday, June 13, 2024  

6:00 – 8:00 PM  

 

For more information use the following link:  

virtualeventroom.com/Caltrans/vtb/ 
 

Fraternally, 

Gary Herrera   Mario Medina       Jesse Lopez 

President   Vice President       Secretary/Treasurer 


